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October 1, 2025




Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission
P. O. Box 360
Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0360


Dear Secretary of the Commission:


Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, LLC d/b/a/ AT&T Missouri, hereby submits its revision to Access Service Tariff to reflect that effective November 1, 2025, DS1 and MegaLink Custom DS3 Services will no longer be available for purchase by new or existing customers, unless such Services are used for Local Interconnection, SS7 or E911 purposes only.  Requests for renewals, moves, adds, or changes to existing service arrangements will not be accepted.  Following the expiration of a customer’s existing term agreement, service will be provided on a month-to-month basis at the applicable monthly rates until Service is discontinued.  For the avoidance of doubt, this action does not supersede any prior grandfathering or discontinuance of these Services in specific wire centers.

Customers will have the option to select alternate services for grandfathered or discontinued services.

The issued and effective dates of this revision are October 2, 2025, and November 1, 2025, respectively. 

Please refer any questions on this matter to Matt Pritchard on 573-469-8057

Very truly yours,

/s/ Matt Pritchard            			I certify that a copy of the foregoing, including 				                                           attachments, is being sent via e-mail to the
Office of Public Counsel at mopco@opc.mo.gov this 1st day of April 2024.

Matt Pritchard
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